Minutes from the Wangetti Recovery Group Meeting 20th July 2004

Present

Greg Keith, Melinda Cox, Bill Carrodus, David Hudson, Peter McNamara, Jeremy Little, Sue Foley, Christine Fry.

Item 1. Tenure Conversion of the land zoned recreation reserve by the Council.

There was discussion about the pros and cons of different types of conservation tenures that the recreation reserve could be converted to. The different options discussed include – National Park, Conservation Park, Coordinated Conservation Area and Council to maintain the tenure and zone as an Environmental Reserve under the Land’s Act.

As part of this discussion there was consideration of different user groups who already have an identified interest in the reserve including; 

· hang gliders;

· recreational fishing by locals in Hartley and Tin Creeks;

· and concern by local residents of commercial operators and their potential impact.

Item 2. Southern Carpark

Bill informed the meeting that he had been trying to ring Pioneer everyday for the past fortnight and was still waiting for the return phone call. We already have the base material at the carpark and just need the gravel finish. There should be enough in the budget to compact.

Item 3. Joint Burn

Discussions about what sections west of the highway had been burnt. Confirmed by Sue at a later date that the area between Tin Creek and the croc farm was the subject of a cool burn. 

Chris raised concern about a clearing that she thought wider then a quad break and did not believe to be a quad bike. Chris was to check this out.

Item 4. Interpretive signs.

Jeremy Little suggested that Lana Lopatich, Interpretation Officer with the EPA be contacted  and she could help with the design and wording of the interpretation sign.

Still waiting to get traditional owner information for the signs. 

More of the existing signs to be ordered form signco – Greg to do.

Item 5. Watering

Sue informed the meeting that Kim and herself had been watering the plants with the fire truck about twenty times. However they were only watering the Scaveolas, the hang gliders had done no watering to date and neither had the CDEP or the CVA.

Chris Neuman was to have drawn up a watering roster to share the load between all the groups. 

There was also the possibility of using CVA weekend volunteers who could do some watering and some weeding. David Hudson also raised the option that the CVA volunteers would be available in the second week of September.

Item 6. Envirofund

It was decided that it was necessary to plan for spending the remainder of the money once the southern carpark is finished. Need to plan now to determine the relevant amounts and timeframes for expenditure.

Greg to review the approved budget to determine what expenditure has been approved by Envirofund.

Next Meeting

It was resolved to conduct the next meeting in the daylight and to meet at the southern carpark to look at some of the issues and discuss them to give all members of the committee a clear understanding of the issues.

It was resolved to meet on Wednesday 18th August at 4.00pm

